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Jobs?  Maybe not so Many 
A new study from independent, nonpartisan fiscal research groups in the 6 states 
comprising the Marcellus and Utica Shale formations in the US concludes that the shale 
gas industry’s effect on job growth was negligible.    
 
“Shale drilling has made little difference in job growth in any of the six states we 
studied,” said Stephen Herzenberg, executive director of the Keystone Research Center in 
Pennsylvania. “We know this because we now have data on what happened, not what 
industry supporters hoped would happen.” 
 
Some Highlights: 

 The number of shale jobs created is far below industry claims and remains a small 
share of overall employment. 

 
 Between 2005 and 2012, fewer than four new direct shale-related jobs have been 

created for each new well drilled, much less than estimates as high as 31 direct 
jobs per well in some industry-financed studies.  

 
(Note: The report on New Brunswick by Deloitte, which the government keeps 
quoting, predicts 21 jobs per well.) 

 
 Industry-funded studies have used questionable assumptions in economic 

modeling to inflate the number of jobs created in related supply chain industries 
(indirect jobs) as well as those created by the spending of income earned from the 
industry or its suppliers (induced jobs). 

 
Why the exaggeration? 
 
“Industry supporters have exaggerated the jobs impact in order to minimize, or avoid 
altogether, taxation, regulation and even careful examination of shale drilling,” said 
Frank Mauro, executive director of the Fiscal Policy Institute in New York. 
 
The first following link is to an article summarizing the report (and is more digestible for 
the average reader) and the second is the fiscal report itself. 
 
http://ecowatch.com/2013/11/21/study-confirms-job-exaggerated-by-fracking-industry/ 
 
http://www.multistateshale.org/ 
 


